



presso
Ministero della Giustizia

Prot nº 0007643 del 03/07/2013

The President

## Dear Colleagues,

The Consiglio Nazionale Geometri e Geometri Laureati is pleased to announce the organization of the V International and Professional Training Course in Topography for Young Surveyors, under the patronage of the International Federation of Surveyors (FIG), the European Council of Geodetic Surveyors (CLGE), the European Group of Surveyors (EGoS) and the Mediterranean Union of Surveyors (UMG).

The course, arranged by the Consiglio Nazionale in cooperation with Geoweb and with the local support of the Colégio de Engenharia Geografica Ordem dos Engenheiros, will take place in Lisbon from 10<sup>th</sup> to 18<sup>th</sup> October 2013 (with check-in on 9<sup>th</sup> and check-out on 19<sup>th</sup>).

During the last 2 days of the Course, the participants can be admitted to attend the 1<sup>st</sup> FIG Young Surveyors European Meeting, organized by FIG. During this event, the participants will receive their certificate of attendance in the Course.

The Course is open to both European Young Surveyors and Young Surveyors coming from Exra-European Countries (Mediterranean Area, Asia, Russia, America etc.) up to 35 years old and will be held in English language. The teachers involved in this event will be from Italy and from several European Countries.

In order to take part in the Course all participants have to satisfy the following:

- Age up to 35 years old;
- Good knowledge of English language;
- Expertise in the field of topography;
- Not present in the previous courses;
- Moral and psycho-physical requirements that are valid to work in the Public Administration and to practise the free profession.

Both the Consiglio Nazionale and Geoweb will take charge of every expenses of all participants related to their permanence during the course except the travels ones to and from Lisbon.

So dear Colleagues, I warmly invite You to send 2 representatives (different from the previous ones) of Your Country to participate in the Course. Considering that the number of participants will be limited to 50 (40 internationals and 10 italians), for the admission we will follow the chronological order of arrival of demands.

The demands have to be sent, within 9th August 2013, to the Consiglio Nazionale Geometri e Geometri Laureati to the email address <u>m.scorza@cng.it</u> or to the fax number +39 06 48903894.

Do not hesitate to contact Dott.ssa Maria G. Scorza (tel: +39 06 4203161/+39 06 42031673, mob: +39 336 921447, fax: +39 06 48903894, e-mail: <a href="mailto:m.scorza@cng.it">m.scorza@cng.it</a>) for any kind of explanation and assistance you may need.

I thank You very much for your cooperation and give You my best regards,

Geom. Hausto Savoldi